

# State Advisory Council for Special Education (SACSE) Regional Meeting

Date: May 14, 2020

## State Advisory Council for Special Education (SACSE) Regional Meeting

### Draft Minutes

May 14, 2020 – Oregon Department of Education

### At: Virtual

The SACSE advisory panel must—

- (a) Advise the SEA of unmet needs within the State in the education of children with disabilities;
- (b) Comment publicly on any rules or regulations proposed by the State regarding the education of children with disabilities;
- (c) Advise the SEA in developing evaluations and reporting on data to the Secretary under section 618 of the Act;
- (d) Advise the SEA in developing corrective action plans to address findings identified in Federal monitoring reports under Part B of the Act; and
- (e) Advise the SEA in developing and implementing policies relating to the coordination of services for children with disabilities. (Approved by the Office of Management and Budget under control number 1820-0030) (Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1412(a)(21)(D))

### Members:

P	Benson, Melinda		King, Shannon	P	Purdy, Frances	P	Stelzer, Catherine
P	Dahill, Laura	P	Kackley, Callie	P	Reinhart, Sean	P	Tipton, Deborah
P	De Pry, Randall	P	Matousek, Christina	P	Shockley, Caitlin	P	Carolyn (CJ) Webb
P	Gordon, Erica	P	Middleton, Cindy	P	Smith, Julie	P	Wells, Jeremy
P	Hudson, Danielle	P	Nilsen, Meghan	P	Smith, Sharyn	P	Wells, Eric
P	Hightower, Tracie	P	Olivier, Heather				YOUNCS, Jeanine
P	Kaasa, Nicholas	P	Olsen, Jamie				

### Guests/Presenters

	Linda Brown		Kara Williams		Candace Pelt		

P= participated in person

GTM= participated remotely via GoToMeeting

Note Taker: Cameron Morris

Topic	Discussion	Action/ Who/When
Welcome by Eric Wells (Director ODE)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Eric Wells welcomed and grounded everyone in welcoming and discussion.</li> </ul>	
Adopt May Draft Agenda/Approve January Minutes Julie Smith (Chair SACSE)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Danielle Hudson moved to approve the agenda with time adjustments. The motion was seconded.</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Motion to approve may Agenda with flex time was approved unanimously.</li> <li>May Agenda &gt;&gt;<a href="#">Link</a>&lt;&lt;</li> </ul>
COVID-19 Update by Eric Wells (Director ODE)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Candace Pelt presented Covid-19 updates to the Advisory Group.</li> <li>Eric Wells shared the guidance on the ODE Website as relates to “Distance Learning for All” and specifically Special Education.</li> <li>Eric Wells presented the upcoming guidance of summer school and return to school in Fall.</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>“Distance Learning for All” &gt;&gt;<a href="#">Link</a>&lt;&lt;</li> <li></li> </ul>
OAR Revision Updates by Linda Brown (Education Specialist ODE)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Linda Brown presented on the OAR Revision updates and the OARs chosen by SACSE members.</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Due date is still being discussed for feedback. Cameron will send out the email again so that members can give feedback.</li> <li>SB 13 and SB 16 OAR Presentation &gt;&gt;<a href="#">Link</a>&lt;&lt;</li> <li>Feedback for OARs requested to the State Board at <a href="mailto:StateBoard.PublicEmail@ode.state.or.us">StateBoard.PublicEmail@ode.state.or.us</a>. There is currently no due date for when it is due to the board.</li> <li>Eric Wells offered Linda Brown’s expertise on the OARs for any members who wanted one on one discussions regarding the OARs.</li> </ul>
Goal Development by Eric Wells (Director ODE) & Julie Smith (Chair SACSE)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Eric Wells presented the presentation on the re-aligning goals towards a seamless system that actualizes Equity, Diversity and Results from birth to 22 for all students including those who experience disability.</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Jeremy Wells proposed a summer option that is a joint meeting to Process the information.</li> <li>Catherine Stelzer asked if members could submit feedback after the meeting. Eric Wells said yes and built a whiteboard where people can input their answers to the questions within. <a href="http://ode.news/brainstorm1">http://ode.news/brainstorm1</a></li> </ul>

		<p><a href="http://ode.news/brainstorm2">http://ode.news/brainstorm2</a></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Eric Wells agreed with Jeremy Wells and that the Executive Teams would work together to create the Joint Meeting with Cameron Morris and Jeremy Wells.</li> <li>• Chair Julie Smith agreed and asked that the virtual feedback be kept open so that when the meeting is held they can see the feedback. Julie Smith asked for it to be due by the end of May for the work in the summer.</li> </ul>
Public Comment	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• No one signed up for public comment this meeting.</li> </ul>	
Close	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Julie Smith thanked Cameron Morris for the links and Eric Wells, Candace Pelt and Kara Williams for the information.</li> <li>• The SACSE Meeting was adjourned.</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Cameron Morris will send out a summary email to the membership with next steps.</li> <li>• January and May meeting minutes will be approved at the September meeting.</li> </ul>